Minister of Justice Alexandre de Moraes
Esplanada dos Ministérios, Bloco T, 
Palácio da Justiça, edifício sede, 4º andar, 
Brasília, DF
CEP: 70064-900
Brazil


Dear Minister,

I was very saddened by the news about the recent prison riots in the states of Amazonas and Roraima, which led to the death of 90 people, many injuries, hostage taking, and other violent actions. While these particular outbreaks were exceptional, they point towards long-standing and wide-spead problems in the Brazilian prison system, where many facilities are severly owercrowded, and security lapses and violent conflict between inmate gang are frequent. The National Justice Council has previously denounced the conditions in the Amazonas' state prison system and the Monte Cristo prison in Roraima, which are the sites of the January riots.

Thus I call on you and the federal Brazilian authorities to take control of the situation, order a thorough investigation of the January riots, and to comprehensively address the systemic problems of the prison system. As a first step, please establish a plan to implement the recommendations of the National Justice Council and the National Mechanism on the Prevention of Torture.

Sincerely,

